Cypress Ranch FFA Booster Club

Meeting Minutes from November 13, 2012

Call to Order:

Helen Redmon called the meeting to order at 7:02 pm. Opened the meeting by welcoming everyone, and reviewing last month meeting minutes. Minutes approved as written, motion made by Mike Masso, seconded by Helen Polasek. 

Old Business:

Treasurer report reviewed and explained by PJ Arendt-Ford. Treasure report approval motioned by Lance Jordan and seconded by Mike Masso. Treasurer report approved as written by majority. 

New Business:

* Helen explained BC 501-3(c) taxes completed and filed. 

* LSA update by Leah – Each school will be responsible for buyer gifts, district    buyer gift was not approved at last LSA meeting. LSA accepting names/nominees for show dedications. Pre-order t-shirts for show shirts via Ms. Brumfield. FFA Christmas party scheduled for Dec. 1 @ Jordan’s house. $7,000 was spent for updating speaker system at district show. Upgrading “buyer” parking conditions was discussed @ LSA meeting. Encouraged parents to voice comments and suggestions to LSA. 

* Tim Lyons – announced Chili cook-off cancelled for this year due to lack of participation from parents, students and sponsors. Plan to start organizing and planning earlier for next Fall. Booster club t-shirts available tonight and has placed another order for more to come in soon.

*Helen – Firework sale fundraiser update – currently unsure of dates until further notice, owner out of town at this time.

*Rico Castillo – brisket sale update. Continues to work with Glazier’s to purchase briskets. Will be able to cook all briskets on one pit. Mike Mazzo volunteered to pick up meat from Glazier’s on Thursday and deliver to Rico to cook. Volunteers (3-4) needed to help rub and cook meat Thursday between 4-5 pm, for approx. 1 hour. Sean Lewis, Tim Lyons and Richard Crutcher. Volunteers for Friday 12 noon to take meat off of pit ready for delivery Mike Wild and Travis Combs. Brisket pick up at Helen’s house in Black Horse Ranch, each family responsible for pick up of briskets sold. 

Teacher Report:

· Helen discussed Teacher wish list. Unable to purchase trailer for teachers due to liability issues. Teachers asked for toppers w/hay rack, ramp and 2 transport pens and generator. Transport pens will fit in the bed of a pick up bed. Pens will be housed here, and checked out for use. Brandy also requested a generator for use at the barn and/or on the topper for use during the summer.  

· Reminder:  This 6 weeks is the six week period that the district requires students to be passing to be eligible to show.  48 hours and students must have animals out of barn or it becomes the property of the school district.

· Contact person at Cy-Ranch Ms. Bellamy (DI)

· Royalty Contest information; see Brandy for interview/test review to prepare for contest

· Steer cost:  $1610…first payment due in January and final payment in February

Miscellaneous and floor questions:

· Helen requests parents to add information to directory by Friday, November 16

· Tim Lyons asked what the next step will be for the teacher’s wish list.  The BC executive board will get finances in order, present to the BC a proposal and move forward with purchasing toppers/transport pens.

· Lance Jordan asked if the treasurer could add future budgeted income and expenses to the financial report.

· Leah Jordan made a motion to have the next BC meeting, Tuesday, December 11, 2012,  Vivian Sobotik seconded.  Helen will not be able to attend but Rico will be available to hold meeting.

Adjournment:

Motion was made by Mike Masso and seconded by Amy Jurena  approved by all to adjourn the meeting at 8:00 pm.
